Commission communication
on the action taken on opinions and resolutions adopted by Parliament at the May I and II 2010 part-sessions
SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE - CONSULTATION

European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council directive amending Directive 2006/112/EC on the common system of value added tax as regards the rules on invoicing

1.
Rapporteur: David CASA (EPP/MT)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0065/2010 / P7-TA-PROV(2010)0092

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 5 May 2010

4.
Subject: VAT rules on invoicing

5.
Inter-institutional reference number: 2009/0009(CNS)

6.
Legal basis: Article 113 TFUE

7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

8.
Commission’s position: The Commission cannot accept all the amendments.

The Commission proposal has four aims:
a) to reduce burdens on business by simplifying and harmonising the invoicing rules (equal treatment between paper and electronic invoices has been estimated up to EUR 18 billion VAT savings in the medium term if all businesses moved from paper to e-invoicing).

b) helping SMEs through allowing simplified invoices particularly those of a small value and through allowing Member States to introduce an optional cash accounting scheme.

c) increasing the uptake of e-invoicing by removing the VAT technical obstacles to e-invoicing and thereby creating equal treatment with paper invoices.

d) helping Member States to improve their control.

Most of the amendments tabled by the Parliament go beyond the Commission's proposal in terms of reduction of administrative burdens. Moreover, they are not in line with the ECOFIN's general approach reached in March 2010, as the Council could not agree on a large number of simplification measures proposed by the Commission.

The Commission considers that in the light of the achievement of equal treatment of electronic and paper invoices, the agreement reached at Council level should not be put at risk by re-opening the file. Therefore, it will not modify its proposal.
The amendments which go towards the ECOFIN agreement can however be accepted in principle by the Commission and have already been defended in previous discussions at Council level. These relate to the conversion rate for the VAT amount in the national currency (amendment 2 and 11), no invoices for reverse charge supplies (amendment 4) and the Member State which sets the invoicing rules (amendment 5).

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission will not introduce a modified proposal.
10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: On 16 March, the ECOFIN Council reached a general approach on a compromise text. It is expected that this compromise text will still be formally adopted under the Spanish Presidency.
